15 December 2003

PRESS RELEASE

NEW FENCE CAUSES EYESORE FOR VILLAGE OF HORTON

Local Parish Councillor and farmer, Colin Rayner, has raised concerns about the replacement boundary fence erected around Thames Water Wraysbury Reservoir on Horton Road, Horton.  The previous chain link has been recently replaced with nearly 1000m of 1.8 metres high steel palisade fencing which creates an eyesore for the area.

Mr Rayner can see the need for new fences for security however he believes that it is very unfortunate that Thames Water did not have the fence made in dark green instead of the galvanised steel and adopted a tree planting scheme to help hide the fence.  

Mr Rayner says “It is a great shame that a gateway to the village of Horton is made to look like a prison camp.  I just hope that Thames Water will paint it green and plant a nice hedge in front of it so it is quickly hidden.”

The Parish Council is writing to Thames Water for their comments and plans regarding this eyesore.  They will also enquire as to whether planning permission is needed. 

